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Nowell, Keith, Env. Health

From: Nowell, Keith, Env. Health
Sent: Tuesday, April 21, 2015 3:35 PM
To: 'lamancus@up.com'
Cc: 'sapearso@up.com'; 'scott.hackman@arcadis-us.com'; Roe, Dilan, Env. Health
Subject: Site Clean Up case  RO3169 - Diesel locomotive released, 1408 Middle Harbor Road, 

Oakland

Dear Ms. Mancuso, 

Alameda County Environmental Health (ACEH) staff has reviewed the laboratory analysis report entitled GraniteRock Virgin 
Class II AB Data_comp provided to ACEH as an attachment to an email dated 4/21/2015.  The analytical data represents
the CAM 17 metals and asbestos results for the proposed import of virgin aggregate material for backfill for the subject site. 

Based on the data review, this material appears acceptable for use at the subject site. 

If not done already, please claim your site in the State Water Resources Control Board’s (SWRCB) GeoTracker website 
and upload outstanding and future technical reports to both the ACEH ftp site (Attention: Keith Nowell), and to GeoTracker
by the dates specified below. 

Technical Report Request 

Please perform the following action items in accordance with the following schedule:  

 April 28, 2015– Claim site in GeoTracker 
 

 April 28, 2015–  Electronic Submittal of Information 

These reports are requested pursuant to California Code of Regulations, Title 23, Division 3, Chapter 16, Article 12, Sections
2729 and 2729.1, beginning September 1, 2001, all analytical data, including monitoring well samples, submitted in a report
to a regulatory agency as part of the UST or LUST program, must be transmitted electronically to the SWRCB GeoTracker
system via the internet.  In September 2004, the SWRCB adopted regulations that require electronic submittal of information
for all groundwater cleanup programs, including SLIC programs.  Beginning July 1, 2005, electronic submittal of a complete
copy of all reports for all sites was required in GeoTracker.   

Thank you for your cooperation.  ACEH looks forward to working with you and your consultants to advance the case toward
closure. Should you have any questions regarding this correspondence or your case, please call me at (510) 567-6764 or 
send an electronic mail message at keith.nowell@acgov.org. 

Regards, 
Keith Nowell 
 
Keith Nowell PG, CHG 
Hazardous Materials Specialist 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda , CA 94502‐6540 
phone: 510 / 567  ‐ 6764 
fax: 510 / 337 ‐ 9335 
email: keith.nowell@acgov.org 
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PDF copies of case files can be reviewed/downloaded at: 
 
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
 

 


